



#### ASSOCIATION OF GEOLOGISTS DIEGO

#### 1990 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

#### CHAIRPERSON

Diane Murbach GeoPacifica 4403 Manchester Ave., #206 Encinitas, CA 92024

#### VICE CHAIRPERSON

John Hoobs Geocon Incorporated 6960 Flanders Drive San Diego, CA 92121 (619) 558-6900

#### SECRETARY

Sue Tanges Leighton and Associates 3934 Murphy Canyon Rd., #B205 San Diego, CA 92123 (619) 292-8030

### TREASURER '

Lyne Perry Leighton and Associates 3934 Murphy Canyon Rd., #B205 San Diego, CA 92123 (619) 292-8030



# MEETING NOTICE

WEDNESDAY, December 12, 1990





TOPIC: Poster Session by Professors, Students, and Consultants

PLACE: The Old Spaghetti Factory

275 5th Avenue, 5th and K

San Diego

TIME: 6:00 - Social Hour/Posters

7:00 - Dinner

8:00 - Posters/Raffle

DINNER:

Lasagna, salad, bread, ice cream, soda, milk, coffee, tea, and wine

COST:

\$10.00

RESERVATIONS REQUIRED! By noon, Monday, December 10. Please phone in your reservation ASAP to the receptionist at Leighton and Associates, (619)292-8030. Please call Leighton and Associates if you need to cancel your reservation.

# 1991 SDAG BALLOT

Time to VOTE! SDAG nominates the slate of It's that time of year again! officers indicated for the 1991 SDAG Executive Committee. Please bring the completed ballot to the December meeting or mail to John Hoobs by December 10.

## CIRCLE YOUR VOTES

**CHAIRMAN** 

VICE-CHAIR

SECRETARY >

TREASURER

John Hoobs

Sue Tanges

Lyne Perry

Joe Corones

write-in

write-in

write-in

write-in

# **ANNOUNCEMENTS:**

- 1. Call for Posters! The December SDAG meeting will be a poster session where you can display geologic/geotechnical work that you or your company would like to share. If you have a poster that you would like to display, please contact Diane Murbach at (619)966-8672.
- 2. Call for Raffle Donations! SDAG holds its annual raffle during the December meeting and is looking for contributions. If you would like to contribute maps, books, or ???, please contact Diane Murbach at (619)966-8672.
- 3. SDAG would like to thank Bill Elliott for (once again) being a SDAG corporate sponsor!!! SDAG is still looking for other corporate sponsors to help in our yearly expenses. Corporate contributions are used to sponsor students at our monthly meetings and to upgrade our equipment, etc. If you or your company would like to become a corporate sponsor and be recognized in our SDAG newsletter, directory, and at the following month's meeting, send a minimum \$100 contribution to SDAG c/o Lyne Perry at Leighton and Associates. (Thanks, Bill!)
- 4. 1991 SDAG membership dues are due in January. A membership form is attached. Please complete and mail to Lyne Perry at Leighton and Associates. Dues may also be paid at the monthly meetings.
- 5. The 1990 SDAG publication is currently being assembled based on the papers already submitted. The final deadline for submitting a paper is December 28, 1990. If you are currently working on a paper and have not yet submitted, or have become inspired by the recent field trip, please contact John Hoobs at Geocon (619-558-6900). John will be calling all procrastinators, so hurry up!
- 6. Believe it or not! The 1989 joint SDAG/SCEPP publication is on its way! The 'Proceedings from the Workshop on the Seismic Risk in the San Diego Region: Special Focus on the Rose Canyon Fault System' will be here by the end of the year!
- 7. Request for info! Martin Stout is compiling data from the last 50,000 years to use in refining climatic and geomorphic models of southern California. If you have any absolute dates from this period which you can share and may help interpret rates of deposition or erosion, he would appreciate the info! Send to Martin Stout, Geological Sciences, Cal State University, Los Angeles, CA 90032-8203.
- 8. The SDSU Department of Geological Sciences is continuing to offer evening classes in response to the request of locally employed geologists and SDAG members. Spring 1991 classes start on January 28, 1991 and will include Exploration Techniques in Ground Water Geology (GS 653) and Geology of Clays (GS 615). Take advantage of small class sizes if enrollment in evening classes declines significantly, they will be discontinued! Call Dick Berry at (619)594-6394 or the Department office (619)594-5586 for more information.
- 9. Deadline for announcements to be included in the January newsletter is December 28. Please submit in writing to Lyne Perry at Leighton and Associates (FAX (619) 292-0771).

